

Faculty Report Board of Trustees Meeting January 12, 2021

Heading: Teacher Agreement

- The Friday schedule for students this semester (Spring 2021) and whether there will be any changes is also a concern.
- There have been requests for the grading policy for this semester and clarification what needs to be included or changed in the course syllabi.
- There are still questions about the possible hybrid model and when to expect a tentative plan, as well if teachers will return to in-person instruction this school year.
- Teachers are incurring added expenses for supplies and materials used at home and are asking about reimbursement.
- Faculty is requesting the results of the faculty technology survey about their experiences with their PCHS issued devices, future purchases, and plans to address technology repairs/replacement.
- Teachers continue to plan for and be sensitive to the needs of the students including mental health problems, digital divide, workload, diverse learning styles, and parent concerns. Teachers are working individually, and in their PLCs, to address these issues. They appreciated the PD sessions that were offered last semester and look forward to continued sessions, both faculty-led and those arranged by the administration.

Heading: Compliance Issues

- Teachers and faculty/student board representatives are requesting an update on the questions sent to the state compliance department.
- Clarification of the committee members, and who is responsible for setting up the meetings and the meeting agendas.

Heading: Cash Reserves

• We would like to thank Mr. Herrera for his clear, detailed reports and request continued monthly updates.

Heading: UTLA-PCHS

• UTLA representatives will provide further teacher input as gathered by them.